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HOMEOWNER’S MEETING 
 

 There is a Homeowners Meeting 

scheduled for Saturday, October 11, 2014 

at 9 a.m. in Fire Station #1.   Remember 

we must have a quorum present to hold a 

meeting. According to our Covenants, a 

quorum is 125 lots represented. 

 Among the items to be discussed 

are:   a third Trustee is still needed, 

building applications, cleaning lots, 

security, fires, break ins,  assessments, 

etc.   No quorum, No meeting. 

 

AUXILIARY NEWS 
 

 At the last Auxiliary meeting, those 

in attendance voted to cancel the Annual 

Fish Fry/Pie Auction.   There were several 

reasons cited. 

 Among the main reasons were lack 

of fish and shortage of volunteers.  

Several of the workers have other 

obligations  during the month of October.  

The Auxiliary then asked the Fire 

Department if they would like to sponsor 

the event for this year.   Fire Chief, Jr. 

Crabtree said that he had spoken to the 

fire department and they agreed that they 

were not interested in sponsoring the fish 

fry, citing the same reasons. 

 The next event will be a salute to 

the Veterans.   It will be held at Cahoots 

in November.   The date and time will be 

announced in the next newsletter. 

 The last event of this year will be 

the Christmas dinner and a visit from 

Santa Claus. 

 

FIRE 
 

The office has been notified of 

another fire this past month.   Once again, 

we need to remind you to be sure your 

property is mowed and all brush cut.  As 

you know, high grass and weeds will 

attract attention to a home being empty 

as well as help to feed a fire. 

  With the help of the sheriff’s 

department, some alert homeowners, 

extra property lighting and cameras as 

well as additional neighborhood 

volunteers, we have had one person 

arrested for break ins and  hope to be 

able to report the same regarding these 

fires before long.   
 

WATER DEPARTMENT 

 
 PCPWA has asked us to remind 

you that if you will call them and ask to 

be put on the call list, you will be notified 

when your water is going to be turned off 

to take care of repairs.     The cost for this 

service is a one-time charge of $1 then a 

monthly fee of .25 cents.   But it assures 

you of a call when at all possible. 

 

 There were three major breaks in 

Arrowhead this past month.   One of 

them had a secondary break in which it  

became necessary to immediately turn the 

water off for the entire area.   A call was 

placed as soon as possible to those who 

had the service.   Their phone number is 

on the monthly bill. 
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